Kanosh Town Corporation held the regular council meeting on Wednesday, October 13, 2021, electronically and in the town office at 7:00 p.m.  

Members present:

Mayor Frank Paxton, Councilmember's: Brandon Stephenson, Rodney Whatcott, Neil Shumway, and Hayden George, and Kanosh Town Treasurer Karen Crook.

Kanosh Town Clerk: Cindy Turner was not in attendance at this meeting.  
Others in attendance:  CERT Captain Geri Minton,   Scott McDonald, Josh Whitaker, Steve Crabb, and Ben Coray.
Councilmember Rodney Whatcott offered the invocation.

Councilmember Brandon Stephenson led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
Minutes of the September 8, 2021 meeting and the emergency meeting held September 10, 2021, were approved as amended through motion by Councilmember Brandon Stephenson, Councilmember Neil Shumway provided a second to the motion, all Council members voted in favor as noted below:

Mayor Frank Paxton: Aye

Council members


Rodney Whatcott: Aye


Brandon Stephenson:  Aye


Neil Shumway: Aye


Hayden George - Aye

Warrants for October 2021 were read discussed and approved to be paid through a motion by Councilmember Rodney Whatcott, Councilmember Neil Shumway seconded the motion, all Council members voted in favor as noted below:

Mayor Frank Paxton: Aye

Council members


Rodney Whatcott: Aye


Brandon Stephenson:  Aye


Neil Shumway: Aye


Hayden George: Aye

Fire  Department:


Not available.

Planning and Zoning:


Not available.

American Legion Donation:


Councilmember Neil Shumway motioned to donate $150.00 to the American Legion for the Veteran's Day Dinner.  Councilmember Hayden George seconded, all Council members voted in favor as noted below:

Mayor Frank Paxton: Aye

Council members


Rodney Whatcott: Aye


Brandon Stephenson:  Aye


Neil Shumway: Aye


Hayden George: Aye
Sign contract for Engineering Services for the Town Well ECWAG project

Sunrise Engineering spokesman, Mr. Ben Coray provided an update and overview of the ECWAG contract.  The contract has been reviewed by our attorney, Justin Wayment.  The contract is for the design services as well as construction observation services during the well building construction.  To be clear, this is not the Well drilling services, only the engineering services.  This is a two-part service, the first will consist of the well design and the preparation of the bidding documents, to put out to bid for well drillers.  The location for the well has been generally selected, the final location will be talked about at a later date when we get closer to drilling.  This structure will become an insurable asset to the Town upon completion.
Sunrise Engineering’s total estimated fee for Incidental & Professional Services related to the Design and Construction phases of this project is $155,000.00. The following breakdown is a summary of the contract:

[image: image1.emf]INCIDENTALS & PROFESSIONAL SERVICESQuantityUnitUnit PriceTotal

Contract Ref. Page #

BASIC SERVICES

1Preliminary Design Phase1LS30,000.00$     30,000.00$        

2Final Design Phase1LS53,000.00$     53,000.00$        

Subtotal Basic Services83,000.00$       

CONSTRUCTION PHASE & RPR SERVICES

3Bidding or Negoriating Phase1Hourly14,000.00$     14,000.00$        

4Construction Phase1Hourly28,000.00$     28,000.00$        

5Post-Construction Phase/Start-up1Hourly2,000.00$       2,000.00$          

6Resident Project Representative (RPR)/Inspection1Hourly13,000.00$     13,000.00$        

Subtotal Construction Phase & RPR Services57,000.00$       

ADDITIONAL SERVICES

7Water Rights1Hourly3,000.00$       3,000.00$          

8Source PER and Source Protection Plan1Hourly12,000.00$     12,000.00$        

Subtotal Additional Services15,000.00$       

TOTAL COST155,000.00$     
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Mr. Coray noted there are 3 parallel paths that will need to be completed in order to go out for bids to the well drillers.  First, is the design and preparation of the bidding documents, concurrently with that we will need to complete a change application for the water right for the new point of diversion, and then to satisfy the source protection requirement we will need to do a PER (preliminary evaluation report) and land use agreements for the properties within the source protection zone.    Once the well is located there will be a source protection zone established which will likely extend from the wellhead east, our up-gradient with the groundwater.  There are different zones or stages within that source protection zone, the closer you get to the well the more restrictions there are indicating what could be done on that land.   There will need to be agreements arranged with the property owners affected by the source protection zone.  
Councilmember Hayden George questioned why in the booklet are most of the engineers' liabilities crossed out?  Mr. Coray explained that the document is a standard boilerplate document that Rural Development requires everyone to use.  Some of the items do not apply to this project and others do.  

Following a review of the contract, Councilmember motioned in favor of signing the contract for engineering services for the Town well ECWAG project, Councilmember Rodney Whatcott provided a second to the motion, all Council members voted in favor as noted below:

Mayor Frank Paxton: Aye

Council members


Rodney Whatcott: Aye


Brandon Stephenson:  Aye


Neil Shumway: Aye


Hayden George: Aye
Cemetery:

Nothing new to report at this time.

Park:


Nothing new to report at this time.

Roads:


Nothing new to report at this time.

Water department:


Town Employee Lorin Shumway needs to get signed up for the training required to obtain his water operator certificate.  

Lorin has been working on various water leaks throughout town.

Councilmember George suggested that the townspeople be commended on their efforts in water conservation over the summer months.  The treasurer, Karen Crook will have it noted on the light bills as well.

Electrical: 


Nothing new to report at this time.

Old business:


 ARPA Local Grant Match Program:  Councilmember Rodney Whatcott will keep the Council updated on any developments.


COVID funds need to be spent getting the desks, radios, etc ordered we are reaching the deadline.
Review of Utility Delinquencies:

Councilmembers reviewed the monthly delinquency list. It was determined, again, to handle those accounts in arrears according to established Town policy.
Public comments: limit of 3 minutes each


Josh Whitaker: about the effectiveness of spraying the goat heads, he would not judge anything off of this year due to the lack of moisture.  

About the bill pay and questioning, if Kanosh is overcharging the residents for the service, Mr. Whitaker recommends giving it a year before making any determination.

There being no further business to come before the board, the meeting adjourned.

Frank Paxton,




Cindy Turner,

Kanosh Town Mayor                                         Kanosh Town Clerk
Agenda:

Approve letter to water users.

Appoint Rodney as the person in charge of the Well for Kanosh Town.

